
 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter  
Dear Malvern Families, 

Last term, we launched our latest initiative aimed at improving whole school attendance.  Throughout                         
November, pupils are challenged to maintain an attendance rate of 97% throughout the month. At the end of 
November, all pupils who maintain the target attendance rate will be entered into a prize draw. Lucky winners 
will win a  golden ticket that will earn them a visit to Gulliver's World on December 15th.  The visit will include 
a   variety of festive fairground rides, a journey on the North Pole Express and an opportunity to visit Father 
Christmas in his grotto. There will even be a chance to choose a special gift in Santa’s toyshop. I’m certain that 
it will prove to be a highly memorable and enjoyable experience for our pupils.  

Have a wonderful weekend!  

Mr James  

Headteacher 
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Digital World Parent Workshop 
 

Working, communicating and playing online is a part of everyone’s life these days. Your children are engaging 
with so many different types of digital media that it is important that educators and parents try to stay at the 
forefront of this constantly moving digital world.  

On Wednesday 16th November at 9.00AM, we will be hosting a Digital World workshop where we can share 
information and advise on how to support your children in making the best choices online. This will take place 
in the school hall, which can be accessed on the day via the school’s main entrance. 

For those parents that are unable to attend, we will also host an Zoom meeting the same evening at 5.00PM 
with all the same content discussed. 

Early-Bird Reverse Advent Calendar 
 

Throughout November, our Junior Leadership Team invite you to join us in collecting donations for our local 
food banks. During the month, families are invited to add one item to a carrier bag or basket each day. These 
donations can then be brought into school on Friday 2nd December or Saturday 3rd December during our     
Santa Spectacular event. Pupils will then present items to local charities in preparation for Christmas.  
 
Ideas for what to include: 
 Tinned meat 
 Tinned potatoes  
 Tinned vegetables 
 Tinned fruit 
 Tinned fish 
 Tea 
 Coffee 
 Personal Hygiene products  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spotlight On: Community Action 

Next Energy Partnership  

We are incredibly grateful for the support of local business - Next Energy - for the significant and continued   

support they offer our school and wider community. Lee (a former Malvern pupil) and the team actively seek 

opportunities to give back to our local area and it is wonderful to be able to count on their support. Next      

Energy are proud sponsors of our community events, including Malfest and Santa’s Spectacular. In addition, 

Next Energy provide a fund to promote cultural capital and support our school in enriching the wider             

opportunities provided to Malvern families. Thank you, Next Energy! We are hugely appreciative for your 

commitment to our community and your determination to make a difference.  

As we say at Malvern, we truly are #TogetherStronger.   

Volunteer Day @ Alder Hey  

During half term, pupils in Key Stage 2 volunteered 

their time at Alder Hey Children’s Hospital.  During 

their time there, pupils welcomed visitors, spent time 

talking with patients and undertook surveys on behalf 

of the hospital.  We are very proud to say that they 

belong to Malvern. 

Making a Difference  

Halle was nominated for the Malvern Kindness 

Award this week for her determination to support 

the Little Princess Trust.  The Little Princess Trust 

provide thousands of real hair wigs to sick children 

and young people, aged up to 24 years across the 

UK and Ireland. Bravely, Halle had her long hair cut 

short and donated it to the Trust.  Amazingly,  Halle 

has also raised over £200 in sponsorship.   

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Attendance League Standings  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

#In2Win 
 

 

Attendee of the Week 

        Despite having to take medicine every day at school, 

Sophia attended school all week. We are so proud of the 

effort she is making and it has been such a pleasure to 

see her at school every day.  

Well done, Sophia, keep up all the hard work! 

Weekly  School 

Attendance  

96.4% 

Overall School 

Attendance  

96.4% 

HOT Winners 
Emma Hughes  

Polly Jones 

Hollie Duffy   

Jessica Bradley 

Mason McKeown             

Lylah Gavaghan   

Jessica Chalkey 

POSITION TEAM  PLAYED WON DRAW Points 

1 O’Briens Lions 7 7 0 22 

2 Resilient Reception 2 7 5 0 20 

3 Mighty Murphys 7 4 0 17 

4 Hayes Hedgehogs 7 5 0 15 

5 The Bull-Dogs 7 5 0 15 

6 The Ferocious Phillips Crew 7 4 0 14 

7 Byrne’s Bandicoots 7 4 0 14 

8 The Pyne Patrol 7 3 0 11 

9 Fiery Frasers 7 3 0 11 

10 Matthew’s Magicians 7 3 0 11 

11 Worthington’s Warriors 7 2 0 6 

12 Resilient Reception 1 7 2 0 6 

13 Davo’s Dinos 7 1 0 5 

14 Brown’s Busy Bees 7 1 0 3 


